LEFT Max Ludington
and Greg Bagley
discuss recharge
efforts on the Bagley
family’s farm in
Victor, Idaho.

RIGHT Excess water
is spread out in the
spring to recharge
the aquifer.

“We’re all in this together. If we are

to devise durable solutions to water
availability for the future, we must
think about both agricultural and
residential users, farmers and outdoor
enthusiasts, natural ecosystems and the
economics of water.” — Max Ludington
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Recharging Ahead v

The Teton Water Users Association (TWUA) is a first-of-
its-kind partnership combining science, economics, and the
ingenuity of local farmers to address decreasing water avail-
ability. Partners include farmers, local irrigators, and a va-
riety of local governments, state agencies, and local and re-
gional nonprofits—including the Idaho Farm Bureau, Teton
Soil Conservation District, FTR, and many more.

TWUA was created in response to Teton Valley’s declining
aquifer levels—on average twenty-five feet and up to fifty-
five feet in some localized areas. The reasons for the change
in water availability are varied, but three key factors seem to
be driving it: First is the change in snowpack (less of it and
earlier melting); second is the increased demand for water
(there are more of us); and the third cause, (which is also a
potential solution) is a change in agricultural water use.

To add efficiency to farming, most of Teton Valley’s farm-
ers have switched from flood irrigation to sprinkler systems.
These systems offer a variety of benefits, including reduced
water use, improved crop production, and decreased labor
costs. The major unforeseen consequence of the shift is that
the extra water used in flood irrigation no longer seeps into
the ground. As a result, Teton Valley’s aquifers have lost a
recharging mechanism, which in turn reduces the amount of
water emerging from those aquifers that eventually works
its way into local waterways throughout the summer. Addi-
tionally, groundwater moves more slowly than surface wa-
ter. As we’ve shifted to a surface dominated system, water is
leaving the valley earlier in the year.

To address this question, TWUA has proposed a solution
based on a simple economic concept: scarce summer wa-
ter is worth more than abundant spring water. Building on

this idea, TWUA’s goal is to convert spring water into sum-
mer water through farming practices that lead to additional
aquifer recharge, creating value. In practice, local farmers
combine early seasonal flood irrigation with mid-season
sprinkler systems.

At its core, TWUA is trying to change the timing of water
flowing out of Teton Valley. This is no small task, and suc-
cess will require a coordinated effort from TWUA’s mem-
bers. To date, TWUA has succeeded in the critical first steps
of developing not only the knowledge needed to pursue the
project, but the mutual trust between the many parties nec-
essary to carry it out. Should it succeed, this approach has
real potential to be applied in agriculture-heavy headwater
basins throughout the Greater Yellowstone Ecosystem, as
well as broadly across the West.

Max is a project director for LegacyWorks Group. He devises
collaborative approaches with economic drivers for community scale
conservation problems around the region, including Teton Valley.
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